
CITIZEN PARTICIPATION REQUIREMENTS  
To comply with the participation requirements of Section 508 of the Housing and Community 
Development Act of 1987, local government applicants and recipients must do the following:  

1) Conduct at least one public hearing on the status of funded activities.  The hearing on the 
status of funded activities must include a review of:  
 
(a) a general description of accomplishments to date: 
The total project is approximately 46% complete. The 12th Ave SE water main and services 
have been completed.  The 8-inch water main along 1st St NE is installed.  The water services 
have been transferred along 1st St NE from 8th Ave NE to Elmwood Parkway.  No water services 
have been transferred east of Elmwood Parkway. 
 
(b) a summary of expenditures to date: 
The latest pay estimate is current through January 26, 2022 and indicates that Community 
Development Block Grant (CDBG) reimbursable construction expenditures to date are at 
$354,367.05 in terms of work completed and administrative expenditures are at $23,248.43.  
The total CDBG expenditures requested-to-date is at 59%.  Local match expenditures since 
January 26th have been $409,804.67. There are still $245,632.95 grant funds available to draw 
down. 
 
(c) a general description of remaining work: 
Water services need to be transferred to the new 8-inch water main along 1st St NE east of 
Elmwood Parkway.  All water main improvements need to be completed along 5th St SE (5th Ave 
SE to 9th Ave SE) and 6th Ave SE (7th St SE to 5th St SE).   
 
(d) a general description of changes made to the project budget, performance targets, 
activity schedules, project scope, location, objectives or beneficiaries: 
Since the CDBG end date is set for November 30, 2022 and the project is currently at 46% 
completed, there should be no need for an extension of the timeline of this project.  We do not 
anticipate any changes in project scope, location, objections, or beneficiaries and expect field 
work and substantial completion to be done by September 30, 2022. 
 
For more information on this project, feel free to contact Diana Johnson, Upper Explorerland 
Regional Planning Commission, 563-382-6171, ext. 214. 
 


